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MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING

9 APRIL 2015
THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB
7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.

Apologies: Tschikala Ilunga, George Jones, Jo Lovatt (PDO)
1 Welcome and Introductions

2 Apologies

As above

3 Minutes from last Public Meeting and Matters Arising
The minutes from the last meeting are recorded as a true record.
4 Housing Managers – Patch Report including Walkabout – Christine Overton
Query on Solar Lighting at the top of Park Road as to positioning of them on steps and not pathway.  CO will report back to Ahmed Salam for confirmation, however it was stated that the request was for them to be positioned on the steps.
CO confirmed that all the issues raised on the walkabout have now been reported.(Block drains, broken steps and curbs and litter)
5
Questions & Answers Sessions with Housing Managers.
Litter and broken glass around the phone box in Wood Road is again building up.
Litter once again in walkway between Brookdale and Boundary Hill. CO confirmed that this had already been tidied up at the last request.
The above will be reported.
6

Police Report – Sgt Cruickshank
Figures for March – 3 reported burglaries.  Due to this 400 fliers were distributed to the householders in this area informing them to be mindful of their security.
No change in vehicle theft figures.

Overall there is low crime.

Sgt confirmed the following:

· Parts of the Gornal Village are now classed as ‘hot spots’.
· The importance of reporting any crime to the Police as without these reports being logged there is no evidence to go forward with when required.

· Response will be given when his team are on call.
· New Inspector started Tuesday 7 April – Inspector Laura Jones.

· Unfortunately Sedgley Police Station will not be reopening with volunteers and there is a question mark about the future of the station.

· Alcohol signs will be replaced where they have been damaged.

PG reported off roader bike driving around the area and also dogs and guns being seen in Cotwall Valley.

The above was noted.

5 Group Feedback

Community Forum – Gornal Fun Day funding was confirmed.
No other feedback was available at this time.
6 AOB
Andy Parsons confirmed that the Lower Gornal Youth Club should be staying open and that talks have been put in place for this to go ahead.  This is good news for the area and hopefully this will happen.
CB asked about a meeting to be arranged for a ‘Christmas Committee’ to come together to organise a Christmas event in the Village.  Hopefully this will be arranged once the elections have finished.

PG stated that the Friends of Cotwall End are organising a Teddy Bear’s Picnic and would like to invite the TRA to be involved in this. 
The next Public Meeting will be held on Thursday 17 September 2015. 7pm for 7.15 pm start at the British Legion.
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